Spring Lake Park
M e m O ra n d u m History. Community. Home.

To: Mayor Nelson and Members of the City Council
From: Terry Randall, Public Works Director

Date: August 27, 2021

Subject: August Public Works Report

During the month of July, the Public Works Department was busy doing the following activities:

e Continued to pick up garbage and recycling throughout the City along with doing general
cleaning of all City Properties.

e Installed 150 yds. Of wood chips on the playgrounds

e Four guys spent three weeks with power scrapers scraping the coating off of the tennis courts,
the coating that was put down last year was bubbling and that is a safety issue. Staff will start
coating the week of August 30-September 3.

e Dragged and lined all of the ballfields.

e Weed whipped all along | the fence lines and the trees.

e Weeding the playgrounds in order to add new wood chips.

e Continue to paint crosswalks and stop bars

e All the hydrants have been pressured washed and painted

e We continue to clean out sewers. All the Sanitary Sewers on the west side of Hwy 65 are clean
and we are currently working on the east side.

Water main break on the well line at Rosedale & University Avenue. Dave Perkins came in and replaced
75 feet of pipe. The old pipe had holes in it and the bottom was rotting out. PVC was installed and this
should not rot out again. Perkins is also installing the new manhole in the front of wells Fargo bank.

August Appointments:
e August 3— Safety training on confined space and silca dust
e August 4 — Meeting with insurance company and tour of city facilities. He took pictures and
measurements
e August 9 — Attended Budget workshop
e August 18 — Meeting with Phil to look at Garfield & Hayes Street Project



